

Late Item DI-2

1 3 DEC 2021

December 7, 2021

District of Chetwynd Box 357 Chetwynd, BC VOC 1J0

To Mayor and Council:

Re: Bid to Co-host 2023 NCLGA - AGM with the City of Dawson Creek

Earlier this fall, the North Central Local Government Association contacted the City of Dawson Creek with regards to a previous bid that we had submitted for the 2021 NCLGA AGM. The 2021 in-person event had been cancelled due to COVID-19 pandemic and NCLGA is now reaching out to the City to see if the interest is still there to host the 2023 conference.

As the City co-hosted a successful event in 2016 with the Village of Pouce Coupe, the District of Tumbler Ridge, the District of Chetwynd and Peace River Regional District Areas D and E, we are again seeking your interest in becoming a co-host for the 2023 event. If you are interested in this opportunity, please get back to us on or before January 3, 2022 so that we many prepare a revised bid to NCLGA for consideration at their January meeting.

We look forward to hearing from you in anticipation that we can join together to promote the South Peace area to the rest of the NCLGA members at the 2023 NCLGA Convention and AGM. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us by phone at 250-784-3614 or by email at bginter@dawsoncreek.ca

Sincerely,

**Brenda Ginter** 

/BGe

**OPTIONS** 

1. THAT Council receive for information; or

 THAT Council authorize Administration to Co-host the 2023 North Central Local Government Association (NCLGA) – AGM with the City of Dawson Creek.

CC: Chante Patterson-Elden, General Manager of Community Services Dustin Bodnaryk, General Manager of Ovintiv Events Centre